FW: CDIO Papers in Question

Morteza Shirkhanzadeh

Sent: September 23, 2013 1:20 PM
To: zuber@mit.edu
Cc:  Doris R Brodeur [dbrodeur@MIT.EDU]

Dear Vice-President Zuber,

I am forwarding to you my recent communications with Dr. Brodeur concerning plagiarized materials
and the academic integrity of the CDIO website. Dr. Brodeur was presented with extensive examples
of blatant plagiarism in at least three published papers that were accepted through the CDIO conference
in 2006 and 2007. Unfortunately, she has failed to adequately address these concerns. I think it would
be more appropriate if a committee without conflict of interest and familiar with MIT publication ethics
conducted an objective and thorough evaluation of all relevant information.

I bring my allegations to you in good faith and I believe that it is the publisher’s responsibility to
adhere to the accepted ethical standards. It is the publisher’s responsibility to correct the misleading
materials for the readers and acknowledge the authorship of real authors.

Looking forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Mort Shirkhanzadeh

Associate Professor

Department of Mechanical and Materials Engineering
Nicol Hall, Room 3284 , 60 Union Street

Queen's University, Kingston, Ont.,

Canada K7L 3N6

From: Morteza Shirkhanzadeh

Sent: September 8, 2013 5:06 PM

To: Doris R Brodeur

Cc: Johan Malmaqvist; hugo@ucalgary.ca; svante@isy.liu.se; Edward F Crawley; zenon.pudlowski@wiete.com.au;
jgaywood@liv.ac.uk

Subject: RE: CDIO Papers in Question

Dear Dr. Brodeur,
Thank you for your note.

As you have pointed out, these papers were reviewed by the CDIO Conference Committees in 2006 and
2007 and met the ‘criteria’ for inclusion in the conference. However, at the time there were no
established ethical guidelines or specific instructions for the reviewers to reject papers that violated
publication ethics. And now, 6 months after I made you aware of the extensive examples of blatant
plagiarism and data fabrication, you are essentially informing me that once papers have been accepted
by the CDIO Conference Committees, you don’t have a separate review process to remove the papers.
This is unacceptable. You could have informed me 6 months ago that you did not have a separate
mechanism for reviewing and removing such misleading papers.






